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Minutes of a meeting of Henstridge Parish Council’s Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 25th June 2018
Present: Simon Cullum (Chair), John Graham, Carolyn Nichols and David Nichols.
Also present: PCSO John Winfield
Clerk: Zöe Godden
The meeting started at 19:33.
1. Apologies for absence.
Apologies had been received from Dennis Finch.
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed to approve the reason for absence as reported. 

2. Declarations of Interest. 
There were no declarations of interest.
3. Public Participation 
No members of the public were present.

4. To approve as a correct record the minutes of the previous meeting held on 10th May 2018.
It was agreed to defer this matter until the next meeting.
5. Matters deferred and arising from previous meetings: None
6. Youth: To receive the Clerk’s report on recent meetings with children and young people and consider any action to be taken.
Members discussed the Clerk’s report. It was suggested that the half-MUGA be extended to a full-MUGA. It was noted that Somerset Youth (previously the Somerset Rural Youth Project) had offered to provide a bus to take young people from Henstridge and surrounding villages to the Yeovil Skate Jam, taking place in August. Adult volunteers would need to accompany the young people and the Youth Club had said that they would not be able to help with this. It was agreed that the Parish Council would not be able to supervise trips for young people and the Clerk was instructed to ask Somerset Youth if they could do so. 
Action 180625/1: Parish Clerk

It was suggested that the event could be advertised on the Nextdoor website with a request for adult/parent volunteers.

Action 180625/2: Parish Clerk

It was further noted that young people had requested lighting to be installed at the skate park to make them feel more secure. David Nichols said he would look in to this.

Action 180625/3: David Nichols

The Clerk was instructed to contact Wincanton Town Council to find out how they light their Recreation Ground and Skate Park.
Action 180625/4: Parish Clerk

7. Recreation Ground
a. To note the occurrence of anti-social behaviour and vandalism and consider action to be taken. 
PCSO Winfield reported that he had identified the person responsible for breaking glass at the Skate Park and they had been dealt with. PCSO Winfield went on to say that the tall weeds on top of the mound near the copse had provided a screen, behind which people could be concealed. As a result, people had been able to throw large rocks on top of the shed. The Clerk had already arranged to have the weeds cut down by SSDC. 

b. To note that the Cricket Club has removed the sight screens and to consider how to develop the resulting space, including the concrete benches.

Noted. It was agreed that David Nichols would speak with someone about digging out the benches and the old shed base. 
Action 180625/5: David Nichols
PCSO Winfield informed members that travellers were known to be in the area and advised that the vehicle gate to the Recreation Ground should be kept locked. 
c. To consider removing the ham stone block near the play area and the concrete waste near the vehicle gate. (CN)

It was agreed to remove the ham stone block and concrete.
d. To consider a request to install an information board or individual plaques to identify the species of the trees.

It was agreed to install an information board. The Clerk was instructed to contact Chris Cooper (SSDC) and Jan Wardell (White Hart Link) to find out where they obtained their boards.
Action 180625/6: Parish Clerk
e. To consider relocating some of the newly planted saplings to more suitable sites.

It was agreed to defer this matter to the autumn.
f. To hear an update on the idea of installing a pump/BMX track and agree further action to be taken. 

John Graham reported that he had received a conditional offer of a grant from Sport England although the amount had yet to be confirmed. The Clerk was instructed to provide bank statements, security of tenure and the policies and sport development plan. 
Action 180625/7: Parish Clerk
David Nichols noted that the Committee was yet to receive a plan with the actual proposed dimensions of the track and that this would be required for insurance purposes. PCSO Winfield added that the track in Templecombe was surrounded by a fence. 
The Clerk recommended acquiring two additional quotes so as to meet the requirements of the Parish Council’s financial regulations. The Internal Auditor had also recommended this. John Graham and Simon Cullum felt that additional quotes would not be necessary. John Graham said that he would speak with Gartells, who had installed the track in Templecombe.

Action 180625/8: John Graham
John Graham went on to say that the contractor who had provided the first quote had proposed using the spoil from the perimeter track to construct the track and, therefore, it would not be possible to provide a plan with dimensions in advance of the work being completed.
The Clerk was instructed to contact SSDC to ask for advice on how to proceed and to consult the Parish Council’s insurance company.

Action 180625/9: Parish Clerk
g. To consider recommending that the Full Council adopts the Child Protection and Vulnerable Adults policy and the Sports Development Policy.

RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed that the Open Spaces Committee should recommend approval of the two policies to the Full Council. 
Action 180625/10: Parish Clerk
The Clerk informed members that she had been asked to arrange for a latch to be fitted to the pedestrian gate at the Recreation Ground because some members of the community were not able to use the current rope fixing.

RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed that the Clerk should arrange for the latch to be installed as requested. 
Action 180625/11: Parish Clerk
8. Events: To hear an update on progress with the Picnic in the Park event. 
Simon Cullum reported that a poster to advertise the event was being designed. There would be many similar activities to the 2017 event, including attendance by the Police and Fire services and Gillingham Silver Band.
9. Cemetery
a. To consider recommending that the Full Council adopts the new rules and regulations for the cemetery.
The Clerk was instructed to add a statement to section 2 to say that the Cemetery was covered by a Public Space Protection Order and that action would be taken against anyone who did not keep their dog on a lead or clear up their dog’s waste. The Clerk was further instructed to note in section 2 that mobility scooters were permitted in the Cemetery.
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed that, with the addition of the above points, the Open Spaces Committee should recommend approval of the new rules and regulations to the Full Council. 
Action 180625/12: Parish Clerk
10. Allotments: 

a. To consider adding a clause to all new allotment tenancy agreements requiring tenants to pay a £50 deposit that can be used to cover the costs of any plots left in a poor state at the termination of the tenancy. 
It was agreed to defer this matter until the next season.
The Clerk reported that there had been some thefts from the allotment site of bean poles and a water butt.
11. Litter Pick: To consider any matters arising from the litter pick event held on Saturday 23rd June.
It was noted that the Litter Pick was a success.
12. Other matters: To consider organising a bulb planting event and agree how to involve the community.
This matter had been dealt with at a previous meeting. 
13. Future meetings: to agree that the next Open Spaces Committee meeting should take place on Monday 16th July 2018 at 7.30pm.
The meeting ended at 20:35.
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